Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR)
Re: proposed improvement works on Anstey Lane and Buckminster Road
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. Numbers of complaints received from people within the area who have complained about traffic on Buckminster Road, and complaints that say it is a rat run, with the date of the complaint and what the complaint was (without identifying the resident of course).

Answer:

The Council is not aware of complaints sent in by residents regarding Buckminster Road.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

2. Any previous consultation results in the area on traffic/parking issues on Buckminster Road and any other supporting information that was provided to elected members on this issue (other than what was provided at the Economic Development, Transport and Tourism Scrutiny Commission).

The Council do not have previous consultation data available for this area and this is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, information not held.

With regard to the current scheme proposals over 1000 properties in the local area were sent letters on 26th March. 
Information is also provided on the Leicester City Council website and a press release went out in order to provide the wider public with the opportunity to read about the proposals. 
3. Predictions/ modelling on where traffic will go instead and how Anstey Lane will cope with the extra traffic including when more bus lanes are in operation, and including at peak times (e.g. school run).

Please note that the existing width of Anstey Lane will permit the introduction of a bus lane whilst retaining the current 2-way traffic flow. As a result there will be no change in the capacity of Anstey Lane to other vehicles.
Surveys will be undertaken to identify any alterations in traffic flows on Anstey Lane and this information will be used to assess the impact of the scheme at key locations such as the junction of Anstey Lane, Blackbird Road and Ravensbridge Drive.

4. Any plans to date for the development of the 5 ways junction.

With regard to the plans for the FiveWays junction (Groby Road/Fosse Road North/Woodgate/ Blackbird Road/Buckminster Road), these are still in the concept design stage.  
The team working on this scheme have been looking at various options with their consultant and are awaiting the final concept proposal. 
The Buckminster Road/Blackbird Road junction and the Buckminster Road/Colwell Road junction are also included within the FiveWays project. 
The team hope to be able to show the plans to the public and publish them on the Council’s website later this summer.
This is therefore a refusal in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, plans are currently not available.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
